
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
January 24, 2025  
 
 
Debra Savage, Chairperson 
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board 
525 West Jefferson Street, Second Floor 
Springfield, IL 62761 
 
Dear Chairwoman Savage, 
 
My commitment to public service began at a very young age and I see my service as an 
alderman as an opportunity to give back to the place that invested in me—the South Side 
of Chicago. As alderman of the 21st Ward, one of my biggest goals is to ensure that the 
Ward thrives through community engagement that brings about systemic change. This 
approach is what focuses on my work as Vice-Chair of the committee on Economic, 
Capital, and Technology Development on the City Council.  
 
I was there, participating in community sessions in Spring 2024, alongside fellow South 
Side residents, and saw that authentic work they did to listen to the community and 
incorporate their feedback into this proposal. I am thrilled with Advocate’s decision to 
invest in the South Side and build a new hospital to replace Advocate Trinity. It is a project 
that will not only revitalize the community but will provide much needed care for 
generations of South Siders to come. 
 
I urge the Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board to approve Advocate’s 
application to rebuild Trinity. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Alderman Ronnie Mosley, 21st Ward 
City of Chicago 


